Ingham ISD SCIENCE UPDATE for February 11, 2009

Posted at http://inghamisd.org/curriculum_science

Relevant Curriculum Connections

February 12, 2009 marks the 200th anniversary of Charles Darwin’s and Abraham Lincoln’s birth. Darwin’s insights have structured two centuries of modern biology as Lincoln’s have influenced American government. Following is a link to the National Science Teachers Association resource for educators, particularly administrators. You will find the NSTA  policy for teaching evolution and helpful resources that differentiate between science and creationism. http://www.nsta.org/publications/interactive/galapagos/resources/page1.html
K–7 Science Collaborative Project Report


The K–7 Science Collaborative Project will report out to districts on March 10, 2009 with recommendations for the Unit/Kit programs that best match the GLCEs and research based instructional practice. I will be available to discuss piloting and purchasing options and am in the process of preparing a cost analysis of the relevant programs.


Some curriculum directors and science leaders have raised the possibility of continuing to collaborate by sharing the purchase costs and use of the kits among districts. Many of our districts do not have the resources to fully implement new K–7 programs. We would be seeking a way to build on one district’s capacity to restock kits (on a fee basis) and Ingham ISD’s ability to apply the courier services to the project. This is in the ‘brainstorming’ phase at this time. I will need to hear that districts are interested in further conversations about collaboration.


Our final working meetings are scheduled for February 10 (CACC, 605) and February 19 (TEC, AB) from 4:00 until 7:30 p.m.. We will be reviewing our work, our resources, and our recommendations.


As educators we now have a unique opportunity to facilitate changes in classroom instruction and assessment practices that support understanding (1) the nature of science, (2) the way the world works, and (3) applications to science concepts to relevant issues.

K–7 Companion Documents

The new K–7 Companion Documents (v. 1/2009) are now posted on the MDE website –www.michigan.gov/science. The K–7 Grade Level Content Expectations (12/07) will be amended to reflect the changes the Companion Documents created in the process clarifying the content expectations. The corrected GLCEs will be designated as v. 1/2009 and will be available on the MDE/science web site. If you wish to have a specific list of these changes, please email me and I will send them to you electronically. 

MSTA Conference

The deadline for early registration for the MSTA Conference has been extended to February 17, 2009. Registration after that date is on-site. The conference is at the Detroit Renaissance Marriott from March 5-7.  SB-CEUs are available. Go to http://www.msta-mich.org to register.

NSTA Conference

The National Science Teachers Association Conference is in New Orleans from March 19-22. To register, go to www.nsta.org
Michigan Joint Education Conference

Put this date – June 24 –on your calendar for the Michigan Joint Education Conference. Proposals for sessions must be received by April 1, 2009.  http://www.mijec.org
Please share this update with principals, science chairs and coordinators, and teachers.

If you have questions or comments, please contact Marty Couretas, Science Consultant, at mcouretam@inghamisd.org  or 517-244-1246.

